From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 03 December 2014 12:34
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/01762/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 12:33 PM on 03 Dec 2014 from Mr William Gaydon.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Ltd Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX 

	Proposal:
	Use of land at Grange Farm for mixed use comprising part agricultural, part equestrian training and competitions (Use Class D2), formation of new access, extension to existing car park and associated work 

	Case Officer:
	Bob Neville 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr William Gaydon

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Grange Cottages Park Lane, Swalcliffe, Oxfordshire OX15 5EU


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer made comments in support of the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Dear Mr Neville, I am a resident of Park Lane, Swalcliffe adjacent to the Site and have been so for the past 5 years. Whilst the steady growth of SPE has seen an increase in activities, this has not affected me as a neighbour to the venue. Only several events at the venue require a tanoy system, with the majority of small training days and competitions not using any form of infrastructure. On days when there is a PA system this can occasionally be heard as background noise but it is certainly not a nuisance or disruptive to my living on Park Lane, which is just a stone’s throw from the venue. The site is very well sited in transport terms for the proposed use - being situated very close to the B4035 Banbury to Shipston-on-Stour main road - it is not as though the venue is situated in an extremely rural location, along windy single track roads. There is an increase in traffic on the larger event days but the existing access just a short distance from the B4035 junction causes no congestion in the village of Swalcliffe or nuisance. Being a 'B' road there will inevitably be heavy traffic on this route from Banbury at peak times, but congestion in surrounding villages cannot be solely blamed on the activities of SPE when it is a busy commute route to the main town. During the majority of days when the venue is being used for training or small events the increase in traffic is not noticeable at all. I have lived happily at Park Lane for over 5 years and consider that the existing and proposed use for the site has no impact on being a neighbour and resident of Swalcliffe, and does not cause any inconvenience to enjoying living in the rural location. The events and training clinics throughout the season are very well supported by local businesses and trainers, and without these events and the site available for training there would be a very detrimental loss to local rural businesses and the local economy and for young enthusiastic sports people. I trust that these comments will urge the Council to consider and support the Application fully in planning terms against the saved policies of the Cherwell Local Plan and NPPF whilst also considering supportive comments from residents also neighbouring the site. Yours faithfully, Mr William Gaydon Resident of Park Lane, Swalcliffe


